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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT  

           WINTER 2023: VOLUME 38, ISSUE 4  

  

What a whirlwind the past few months have 

been! I am convinced NASPAG has the 

most dedicated, engaged, and productive 

members of any professional society.  

 

Thanks so much to all who answered the 

member survey sent in September. We have 

taken your suggestions and feedback to 

heart. The committees, SIGs, ad hoc 

working groups and of course the board 

have been busy!  

 

In response to the survey: 

 

• The website committee has been working with Lisa Rome (our 

website designer with a last name familiar to many      ) and Sam Healy at 

Talley to redesign the website to be more user-friendly with a more modern 

layout. While many of our pages are still a work in progress, check out the 

new and improved homepage and log in to the Members Homepage! 

 

• To provide more opportunities for members to become involved, we 

are amping up the roles of the SIGs, providing administrative and website 

support, and developing a SIG-generated webinar series throughout the year. 

We are planning to enhance the number of committee positions where 

possible and to improve the committee recruitment process. 

 

• Many of you expressed a desire for billing and coding support as well 

as practice development. We will be incorporating these elements in various 

ways, such as webinars and website pages. Additionally, the results of the 

PAG Physician Practice Survey will be presented at the ACRM, providing 
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information on salaries, call requirements, and RVU targets in our field to assist with 

hiring and negotiation. 

 

• The Education Committee is working on multiple documents for clinical guidance, with 

shorter more focused subjects to increase the efficiency of production. Upcoming 

documents include RED-S, transgender care, vulvar ulcers, and use of tranexamic acid.  

 

This year we have fiscal responsibility as the top priority to make NASPAG sustainable. We 

need to grow our endowment, and we want to be able to use funds for education initiatives, 

enhanced adolescent medicine programming, and support, and to provide scholarships for 

trainees to participate at our meeting and grow our NASPAG family.  We have increased 

transparency about how donations will be used, and improved recognition for those who donate.  

All donations are placed in interest bearing accounts to maximize their impact. This month we 

are launching a Growth and Strength fundraising campaign. We appreciate any and all 

donations, and we now have options for small monthly donations. Take a look at our updated 

Donations Page and visit our Donors Wall. We’d love to see your name up there too! 

 

Finally, thank you for all you do to support our very special field of Pediatric and adolescent 

Gynecology through your busy and vital work on NASPAGs committees and SIGs, your 

devotion to education of fellows and residents, your innovative research, and your fierce 

advocacy. Wishing you peace, joy, and a Happy 2024!  

 

Judy 
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JPAG NEWS: LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 

 

 As I write this update from JPAG, Thanksgiving 2023 is in the rear-

view mirror..  As usual, my family gathered at our home, and there 

were adult kids, a grandchild, the outlaws (daughter-in-law’s parents), 

and friends who for various reasons will join our gathering.  There was 

much to be grateful for this year, and Thanksgiving Day allows us the 

tradition of a day honoring gratitude.  We are healthy, we have plenty, 

we are together.  The bounty of our home garden once again supplied 

side dishes of spinach, lettuce, persimmons, apples, various fruit jams 

and jellies, pickled beets, pickled peppers, and even some tomatoes 

fresh from the vine.  I’m grateful that hubby cooked the turkey.  We 

live in beautiful California, where our Thanksgiving day included high temperatures near 70 

degrees; we ate outside  All reasons to give thanks.  We are reminded by near-tragedies that we 

are grateful for the safety of relatives who lost their beautiful home and all their possessions this 

year to a wildfire.  

 

I am immensely grateful to the amazing JPAG Associate Editors  (Andrea Bonny, Veronica 

Gomez-Lobo, and Eveline Roos) who are hardworking, knowledgeable, and wonderfully 

collegial.   I am grateful to the many PAG folks who agree to review manuscripts for JPAG.  

Without their peer reviews, JPAG would not be thriving. I  am grateful for JPAG’s immensely 

competent, organized, kind and patient Managing Editor, David Newcombe. I am grateful for 

JPAG’s Elsevier publisher, Andrea Boccelli, who has always been available and helpful, and 

who is a good friend of NASPAG.  I am grateful to the many scholars who contribute 

manuscripts to JPAG that add to our knowledge about the gynecologic issues that affect our 

patients.  I am grateful for their scientific curiosity, creativity, and vision.   

 

For 2024, I am looking forward to having additional time to devote to my JPAG Editor-in-Chief 

activities, as I am planning to fully retire from my academic position at Stanford.  I am also 

looking forward to a future where PAG clinicians continue to contribute to the sexual and 

reproductive health as well as the well-being of young girls, adolescents, and young adults.   

 

 

 

Current Issue 

December 2023, Volume 36, Issue 6 

 

Articles in Press 

Past Issues 

 

Dr. Paula Hillard 
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ADVOCACY COMMITTEE UPDATE 

 

The Advocacy Committee continues its hard work in the setting of our 

current sociopolitical climate and all the things that continue to affect 

reproductive healthcare. This is particularly important for sexuality and 

gender minority adolescents and young adults.  Below is a summary of 

the committee’s most recent accomplishments and activities: 

 

• On behalf of NASPAG, the Advocacy Committee signed onto a letter 

to US Vice President in support of US hosting the International 

Conference on Population and Development (ICPD+30) in honor of its 30th anniversary.  The 

ICPD Conference Coalition has put together a set of recommendations for the U.S. government 

to define their robust engagement in the ICPD process. One of these recommendations asks the 

U.S. government to convene a high-level commemorative event next summer, headlined by 

Vice President Harris, that celebrates and affirms U.S. commitment to delivering sexual and 

reproductive health and rights for all through its actions on programs, policy, and funding.  

 

• NASPAG developed a statement regarding the affordability and equity of Opill. This will be 

available on our website. This statement is to emphasize that we believe in a cost-effective 

strategy for enhancing access to birth control, particularly for adolescents, to ensure that 

financial constraints do not pose a barrier to the realization of its potential benefits. We 

previously released a statement supporting the availability of oral progestin-only contraceptive 

pills to adolescents. 

 

• The Advocacy Committee has also been excited to host TWO webinars for NASPAG and non 

NASPAG members as part of our advocacy series entitled “An Evening of Advocacy.”  In 

September we were lucky to have NASPAG members Drs Megan Harrison and Kate 

Stambough present “Becoming an Advocacy in your Space”  and most recently we were lucky 

to have Dr Dawn Bingham present “Stepping up to Politics” on Dec 11th to our organization.  

Be on the look out for additional webinars in this exciting series and join us as we continue to 

advocate for issues critical to our field.  
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2024 ACRM 

 

Hello NASPAG Family! 

  

The end of the year is a time when many of us reflect on the past year 

and look forward to the year ahead. I use this time to truly focus on 

gratitude for all the accomplishments and lessons learned while 

remaining open to the abundance ahead! There are countless things 

that I am grateful for in 2023. Although too numerous to count, I give 

gratitude for the health of my loved ones, my expanding family, and 

my communities both personal and professional. I am also thankful for 

the relationships strengthened over the last year, particularly those within the NASPAG 

community. As the Program Chair for the 2024 ACRM, I am so thankful for the exceptional 

Program Committee members who have shown great unity and dedication while holding space 

for each other. Moreover, seeing first-hand the support and commitment of the NASPAG 

community and leadership, including working closely with our NASPAG President, Judy 

Simms-Cendan has been a highlight.  

In 2024, I look forward to further personal and professional growth and to the 2024 ACRM, 

April 4-6th! In addition to PAG pearls and classics, I look forward to new opportunities for 

innovation, engagement, and networking! We are thrilled to bring back our exciting debates 

from leaders in the field and to introduce our inaugural NASPAG Gala where we will have the 

opportunity to truly join as a community.  

  

Warmest wishes in the new year ahead. See you all in Orlando, FL! 

 

Gylynthia Trotman, MD MPH  

Program Chair, NASPAG 2024 ACRM 

 

 

Dr. Gylynthia Trotman 
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HOW DO YOU CODE FOR LAPAROSCOPIC ADNEXAL SURGERY?   

There are 2 CPT codes commonly used for laparoscopic adnexal surgery. It can be confusing to 

understand the difference between the 2 codes.  Here is a table with a comparison of the two 

codes. 

 

CPT 

code  

Procedure Description  2023 

wRVU  

Global  

58662  Laparoscopic, surgical; excision of lesions of the ovary, pelvic 

viscera, or peritoneal surface (i.e laparoscopic paratubal 

cystectomy) 

12.15  90  

58661  Laparoscopic, surgical; with removal of adnexal structures (i.e 

laparoscopic oophorectomy) 

11.35  10  

 

Note that the global period for 58661 is only for 10 days so your post-operative visit after 10 

days can be billed for separately! 

 

 

 
 



 

 

Volume 38, Issue 4, Page 10 

TRAINING GROUND 

 

The holidays can be a magical time, but it’s important to be mindful that it also might be a 

challenging season. The days are shorter, and sunlight is sparse. As a learner, the holidays 

might look different than previous years with sacrifices for our careers, and professional goals.  

 

Consider some ways to embrace the season perhaps, atypically.  

1. Make. Time. For. Your. Family 

- You might not be able to spend every typical holiday together, but the time off should 

focus on relaxation and rejuvenation  

- Create new memories that will help sustain you until the next visit. 

2. Get creative with your schedule  

- Holidays can be celebrated on different days than what the calendar dictates. 

- Facetime and family Zoom sessions to bring you together from afar. 

- Maximizing weekends to extend a vacation block. 

3. Find ways to “fill your cup” 

a. Whatever your personal passions are, make time and get back to your basics. 

4. Remember your professional “Why”.  

- This is good time of year to remember why you chose medicine, or revisit a 

memorable patient that made the hard work, long hours, and exhaustion 110% worth 

it.  

5. Check in on colleagues, who are likely encountering a similar experience. 

- You are not alone. 

- https://www.aamc.org/news/healing-very-youngest-healers 

 

Lastly, as the new year approaches, it is always a good time to review the first half of the 

academic year and perhaps reassess unmet goals or ignite some passions that may have gone 

unpursued.  

- Improve your Physical Health:  

o Setting daily step goals, trying a new exercise routine, cleaner eating, or better 

sleep hygiene. 

- Work Life Balance: 

o Reading for fun, or devoting a small amount of allocated time to a personal 

hobby. 

- Professional Growth: 

o Are there some aspects of your research that might need expedited or consider 

recruiting a medical student to help ease the load and allow the opportunity to 

learn how the research process works!  

o Is there a spring or summer conference you have been thinking about? 

▪ Come get some sun at NASPAG in Orlando, Florida April 4-6th! 

https://www.aamc.org/news/healing-very-youngest-healers
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